
Please consider the following in your decision whether or not to install a stop sign in the above 

intersection: 

 

-immediately east  there is a blind corner going down hill. 

 

-going west on Wm Roe,  Dixon is a hidden intersection and cars often turn right in front of 

oncoming traffic. 

 

-because vehicles often park on the south side of Wm Roe (despite the "NO PARKING" signs 

and the blind corner)  I had a head on collision because someone panicked and lost control after 

they hit the illegally parked car.  In addition the police did not even consider charging the owner 

of the parked car. 

 

-we also have numerous seniors and pedestrians who have to cross the street to access mail boxes 

, the park and St Paul Catholic School. 

 

-a stop sign would force vehicles to slow down. 

 

This does not include the number of times transformer boxes and cable boxes were taken out by 

speeding cars. 

 

Your truly, 

 

Wolfgang & Rita Benz 

95 William Roe Blvd. 

 


